SALT & ENSON PARISH COUNCIL

Annual Parish Meeting Held on Wednesday 2nd May 2018 at 8.00pm at Salt Village Hall

Minutes

Attendees and Apologies

Attendees: 
Cllr B Clancy        

Cllr I Wimshurst
Cllr J Taft



Cllr R Walls


Clerk Mrs L Horritt  

Public: 8 members of the public were present. 
Apologies: Cllr D Clancy, Cllr P Scott,  Borough Councillors Cllr F Beatty, Cllr A Harp
1. The Chairman welcomed all who attended. The minutes of the previous Annual Parish Meeting 2017 were adopted. 

2. There were no matters arising from 2017.

3. Chairman’s Annual Report – read by Cllr J Taft. 
2017/18 has been a year of change. Staffordshire County Council are pushing ahead with devolution of duties and Parish Councils may be asked to take on additional tasks such as mowing and clearing gullies. For all other tasks, they will assess using a risk based approach. 
In 2017, Councillors and representatives from Staffordshire County Council visited and looked at the gullies and potholes – we were informed that for action to be taken a hole must be at least 300mm in any direction and 40mm deep.
Speed continues to be an issue in the Parish. 
HS2 will bring challenges due to the impact on the area during construction.
The Parish Council has recently completed a new website to comply with new legislation www.saltandensonparishcouncil.co.uk
The red phone box has recently been purchased for £1 – suggestions for its use will be appreciated.

A new seat has been purchased for Casey Lane with the old one being removed as it was dangerous. Weather has prevented the installation of the new bench but this is expected to happen soon.

Planning applications have been received and commented on.

4. The Clerk reported that the annual accounts had been prepared and internally audited. A summary of these was reported and there were no questions from the public.

5. Potential uses for the phone box
- A book lending library was suggested and possibly CD’s and DVD’s. The Council can look into shelving once the telephone equipment has been removed. BT have a shortage of skilled people and this could take some time.
- A village map was discussed. Discussions included possibility of local walks being included and also a map which showed the village with the house names as many visitors struggle to find properties. It was noted that this could be included as a feature of a larger replacement noticeboard outside the Hollybush.


6. Armistice Day 2018
- It was agreed that the Parish Council would be happy to fund some light refreshements if the village hall was available. The Village Hall Committee will discuss this at their meeting next week. It was also noted that it would be interesting to find some information about the individuals on the Salt Roll of Honour. One resident volunteered to look into this.
It was also discussed about giving out poppy seeds to sow locally to mark the 100 year anniversary.

7. Edward Harrison (Chairman) reported on behalf of Salt Village Hall Management Committee. Report attached. 
8. Stella Millman reported on behalf of Salt Friendship club. They meet once a fortnight in the small room. They currently have 8 members, sadly 3 have passed away during the year. They had all lived full and active lives being 85, 90 and 98. 2 of the ladies were founder members when the group started in 1991.. They play bingo, drink tea and have a natter. They are grateful to the Parish Council for their donation which helps pay for their Christmas meal.

9. Mrs Chris Gammon reported on behalf of Salt Neighbourhood Watch. She is the Co-ordinator for the local group. Report attached.


10. There were no Borough or County Councillors present – they had sent a report which was read and is attached.


11. Q – could we consider starting community speedwatch

A – we can invite the speedwatch co-ordinator to the next meeting to discuss

Q – Why are there so many markets in the market square when there is a perfectly good indoor market

A – this will be passed onto Cllrs Beatty and Harp.

Q – it was raised that the junction of Within Lane and Sandon Bank is not very safe. The resident queried whether a stop sign rather than a give way could be placed.

Cllr Taft thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 9.05pm.

